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[image: image1]Mr. Tim Lawson/ Mr. Richard Perry,

Strategic Roads Division, 
Department for Transport,

Great Minster House,

33 Horseferry Road

London, SW1P 4DR.
Thursday May 29th, 2014



Dear Mr. Lawson and Mr. Perry,
TRANS PENNINE ROUTES FEASIBILITY STUDY:  2nd SUBMISSION
Further to the second meeting of the Trans Pennine Feasibility Study Stake-holder Reference Group meeting which took place last Friday, I am writing to lodge the following points with you formally to ensure they are not lost:

1. When announcing at the meeting which organisations had made formal submissions following the first meeting, the Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) was not mentioned.  Kindly refer to my letter of February 7th 2014 which began by making it quite clear that the submission was a joint one on behalf of both the North West Transport Roundtable (NW TAR) and CPRE’s North West Regional Group and which I signed off on behalf of both organisations.  Please note that this is also a joint submission.  

2. At Friday’s meeting, I expressed great disappointment on behalf of NW TAR, CPRE and also the Friends of the Peak District (who were unable to send a representative) that none of the substantive points we made in our submissions following on from the first meeting were picked up.  Your comments about wishing to capture input from all stakeholder group members were welcome but it is most regrettable that pleas made to date to expand the study scope and to include in the main study ‘aim’ the need to take cognisance of National Park purposes and environmental capacity have not been taken on board.  The scope has remained very narrowly focused both in geographic terms and in terms of the fact that it is primarily roads-focused and it makes no mention of soft measures/ smart choices.
3. I flagged up the regrettable state of affairs that NW TAR, CPRE and FPD could not sign up to the scope or objectives of the study which had not altered between the first and second iterations.  Also, I would like to register the fact that, whilst the terms of reference and scope were debated on Friday, the objectives were not.  They were passed over.   
4. I repeated a point I had made a few days earlier at the Highways Agency Northern Environmental and Road Users Committee meeting when their Trans Pennine Route Strategy was discussed.  It was that the extraordinarily high growth ambitions of the Local Enterprise Partnerships (LEPs), as expressed in their Strategic Economic Plans, are entirely aspirational.  Also, like them, some local authorities’ Local Plans have not yet been signed off and should not be taken as a given when making any calculations.  I suggested to you, as I did to the HA, that the study work should look at three scenarios – a high growth one, a medium growth one and a low growth one.
5. I drew to your attention the fact that origin and destination information collected prior to the Mottram-Tintwistle Bypass public inquiry had shown that a very large percentage of the traffic in the centre of the study area around Glossop, Mottram and Tintwistle was locally generated.  This important piece of information does not appear to have been picked up in the evidence collated to date.  This situation needs to be remedied.
6. NW TAR, CPRE and FPD remain deeply concerned by the study’s extremely tight timescale which  carries the risk of outcomes being produced that are less than robust,

7. Whilst we recognise that air quality has been flagged up as an issue we question whether it is being afforded the priority it should be receiving.  Also, we support Friends of the Earth in the call they made at the second meeting for more emphasis to be placed on carbon emissions and on climate change. 
8. We also support the point made at Friday’s meeting by the National Trust – that misleading data is likely to be produced if the concentration of the study’s work is on journeys between the centre of Manchester and the centre of Sheffield as most journeys are not from centre to centre. 
9. Reassurances have been given that the study will follow the DfT’s own WebTAG appraisal system.  We are relieved about that and look forward to the study being an example of best practice in this respect and to having the opportunity as reference group members to review all the detailed information and analyses which have contributed to the process.
10. We trust that every aspect of the study will be conducted in a totally transparent manner and lodge a formal request now for all evidence collated to be made available to reference group members. 
Thank you.
Yours sincerely,

LILLIAN BURNS, Convenor, NW TAR/ CPRE NW Regional Group

E:  BrLlln@aol.com 
Braestead,

25 Heybridge Lane,

Prestbury,

Cheshire,

SK10 4ES.
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